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Hello and welcome to the latest edition of UHB Charity’s Over and 
Above newsletter where we bring you our latest news, our upcoming 
events and examples of incredible charity projects. 
This year is a milestone year for the Charity. Fisher House, our ‘home 
away from home’ for military patients and their families, celebrates 
its 10th anniversary. We have welcomed over 7,000 patients and their 
families since opening our doors in June 2013 and have provided over 
40,000 nights of accommodation. 
2023 is also the year our wonderful NHS turns 75 years old and the 
Charity is as determined as ever to support NHS staff and the patients 
they care for. In this landmark year we cannot stand still; we will keep 
pushing for revolutionary ways to improve our patients’ hospital 
journeys.
We are excited to see Heartlands Treatment Centre open and providing 
specialist care to patients from across the West Midlands. UHB Charity 
is proud to work with University Hospitals Birmingham NHS Foundation 
Trust to fund one of two MRI scanners at the treatment centre to not 
only help increase the number of people being seen, but to also 
reduce waiting times.
We know the little things can also make a big difference. Take a look on 
pages 12 and 13 to see how we are ‘sprinkling some magic’ across our 
hospitals.
On page 17 you’ll find all the information on how you could win a 
whopping £3,000 this summer! We hold a bi-annual bumper lottery 
draw to give our wonderful supporters the opportunity to win an extra 
special cash prize!
We always love to hear from you, so please contact us on social media, 
just search @UHBCharity and follow us to send us a direct message. 
Alternatively, call us on 0121 371 4852 or email charities@uhb.nhs.uk. It 
is thanks to our donors and supporters that we are able to change and 
save lives each year, so thank you for your ongoing support.

Together with your help  
we raise money to provide 

world-class facilities for 
patients and their families 

at Good Hope Hospital, 
Heartlands Hospital, the 
Queen Elizabeth Hospital 
Birmingham and Solihull 

Hospital that go ‘over and 
above’ what the NHS  

can provide. 
We spend your generous 

donations on cutting-edge 
equipment, world-leading 

research, specialist facilities 
and ‘added extras’ that 

help to improve the hospital 
experience for the three 
million patients who are 
treated across the Trust  

each year.

Mike Hammond  
Charity Chief Executive,  
University Hospitals Birmingham Charity

MIKE’S LETTER

What we
do at UHB

Charity
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YOURDIARYDATESFOR

To see all the events we have on offer this year, scan the QR code  
or head to hospitalcharity.org/events

NHS BIG TEA
Help UHB Charity celebrate 75 years of the NHS  

with a cuppa and a slice of cake!

Our Big Tea events will be on the 5th July at our four 

hospital sites – but you can celebrate anytime this year!

Email us at charities@uhb.nhs.uk  

to hold your own event.

WING WALK
Have you ever dreamt of 

being able to fly?  
Now you can! 

Dates throughout the Summer.

Trek through the night 

and be rewarded by 

an epic sunrise over 

the Welsh countryside.

Daytime walks also 

available. 

Dates throughout the 

summer.

Snowdon Treks

Inflatable 5km

WOLF RUN

Henry Wong Harborne Champagne Tasting and Special Menu

Get your hands dirty in  
the name of charity!

Places for both children and adults.
2/3 September.

Bounce your way to raising money for a cause close to your heart!29 July and  14 October.

A three course meal paired  with Champagne –  what more could you ask for?!19 October

TANDEM SKYDIVE
The ultimate challenge for any daredevil! Dates throughout the summer. 
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FISHER HOUSE - 10 YEARS

Fisher House turns 10 years old this year and we 
would love you to celebrate it with us. The Home 
away from Home for military patients and their 
families was opened by HM The King on 21 June 2013, 
whilst he was still HRH The Prince of Wales.
Since Fisher House first opened its doors 10 years 
ago, we are proud to say we have welcomed over 
7,000 families and have provided over 40,000 nights 
of accommodation.

Fisher House offers a home away from home for 
injured military personnel, many of whom served in 
Iraq and Afghanistan and continue to return to the 
hospital for more surgery, and personnel who are 
receiving treatment for illness – from cancer care to 
transplants. Guests have described Fisher House as 
‘one big hug’ and ‘a place that takes away all your 
problems’. It costs the charity £40 a night to host a 
military family in their time of need.  

7,000 
families

40,000 
nights

The house is entirely charity funded and relies solely 
on donations to keep this incredible facility running, 
year after year.
You can help us fund another 10 years of Fisher 
House, and keep our heroes and their families 
together.

GET INVOLVED!
Become a Friend of Fisher House and donate to 
support a family’s stay. Scan the 
QR code to join the Fisher House 
family today. 
Alternatively, you could… 
• Take part in one of our events 
• Hold your own fundraising event
• Tell your company about us! 

“Fisher House was there for me 
in my hour of need, I couldn’t 
have got through it without 
them”  
- a military patient who stayed at Fisher House

£40 
one night stay

£120 
a weekend

£280 
for a week



FISHER HOUSE - 10 YEARS
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“Fisher House was a godsend  
 for me and my girls.”  
- Kelly Gemmell

THE GEMMELLS

Staff Sergeant Stuart ‘Archie’ Gemmell was deployed 
to Forward Operating Base Wishtan, Helmand. 
The Royal Engineer had been assigned the job 
of clearing the surrounding maze of homemade 
bombs. Soon, he came across a wall with steps 
chiselled into it. Realising that he would get a good 
view from the top, he started to climb. The steps 
gave way and, in an attempt to keep his balance, 
he stepped backwards, his left foot landing inside a 
clay bread oven.
At first, nothing happened, but then a deafening 
explosion ripped through the air. As he lay there 
waiting for the surrounding dust to settle, he didn’t 
feel any initial pain – only a strange feeling that 
something had gone badly wrong.
Then he heard a familiar voice: “Archie, keep 
still. You’ve lost your leg.” Stuart was flown to the 
Queen Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham and spent 
eight weeks in recovery having lost one leg, and 
sustaining substantial trauma to his other leg, his 
buttocks and arms. Stuart continues to return to the 
hospital for ongoing treatment and operations.
His wife Kelly was very thankful that she was able to 
stay in Fisher House. Kelly 
said, “Fisher House was a 
godsend for me and my 
girls. We were able to visit 
Stuart every day and we 
had somewhere that we 
could call home for the 
eight weeks that he was 
being treated. We stay at 
Fisher House whenever 
Stuart comes back for 
treatment.”



Blake Thomas

Solihull Paediatrics team - Rachel

Over the last few 
months we have been 

humbled by the number 
of people who have 

taken on a fundraising 
event in support of 

our patients and staff. 
Thank you to each and 

every one of you for 
your incredible support.

Here are just some of 
the amazing fundraisers 

who have done 
something special over 
the past few months.

We would like to dedicate a special 
mention to one of our longstanding 
fundraisers, Blake Thomas. Blake 
very sadly died in December 2022. 
Blake had a heart transplant in 2020 
and since then fundraised every year 
along with his family to raise money 
for the team who looked after him. 
They’ve taken on long-distance 
challenges across the country, with 
this year being no different. His dad, 
Mick, is continuing the tradition this 
year with two more rides planned for 
the summer. There will be nearly 20 
riders altogether completing this challenge in Blake’s honour and memory. 
His dad, Mick told us, “From a very young age he liked to make people 
laugh, a fun loving person who was always up to some mischief as a boy. As 
he grew older, he loved playing football, squash and going cycling. He was 
passionate about giving back to the Queen Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham 
for all they did for him. His last job was a community ambulance driver, 
which he enjoyed immensely. We’ll remember him for his love for his family; 
he was very close with his nephews and nieces, he was always up for 
entertaining them.”

Rachel, who is a matron 
for paediatrics based 
at Solihull Hospital 
and the surrounding 
community, told us 
about her experience 
at Sunrise Snowdon 
and why she wanted to 
fundraise:
 “We had a great time 

completing the Sunrise Snowdon event. Sarah and I had 
taken part in the challenge previously and were keen to go 
again. Our colleague Kerry and her mum joined us as well 
as a personal challenge but also to help us fundraise for 
our service. It was really well organised and although it was 
hard work and tiring, it was really good fun too – and we 
saw an amazing sunrise!
 “We are always keen to raise money for our Children’s 
Community Nursing service so we can provide additional 
resources for children with complex and palliative care 
needs and moderate to severe learning disabilities. 
 “We have purchased sensory and developmental toys for 
our support workers to use with them, made ‘reminder’ 
fridge magnets of what to take to hospital in an emergency 
and created ‘teddies with tubes’ to support children’s 
understanding of some of the procedures they have to go through. Everything we do is to make their lives a 
little bit easier, a little bit more fun and a little bit more inclusive. This year we are looking at the Three Peaks 
Challenge and wondering if our knees can cope.”

OVER & ABOVE - UHB CHARITY NEWSLETTER | ISSUE 64



Luke White runs for UHB Charity

Lisa Chapman
One of our fantastic fundraisers, 
Lisa Chapman (centre) and her 
Granddaughter Harper-Mae, (right) 
hosted a charity cycle ride last 
summer and a Christmas party and 
raised a whopping £5,203.
Lisa wanted the money to go 
towards the new Transplant Centre 
at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital in 
Birmingham, which is one of only 
two centres in the country to be able 
to treat four major organ transplants - 
heart, lung, liver and kidney.
Lisa sadly lost her son Josh, when he 
was 24 years old, after a tragic road 
accident in 2019. She described him 
as being the “life and soul of our 
family”. He leaves behind his daughter Harper-Mae, who was just six months old at the 
time. However, Josh was a super hero as he was a registered donor and went on to save 
the lives of six people!
We cannot thank Lisa and her family enough for all they have done. Despite smashing 
their target, they continue to raise funds to ensure more patients can get the life-saving 
treatment they need and you can help too, by visiting here:  
hospitalcharity.org/birminghamtransplantcentre or scanning the QR Code
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Luke is one of our incredible hospital staff members who ran 
the Manchester Marathon in April in aid of the Burns Centre 
at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham and the Clinical 
Photography Department.
We asked Luke what first got him into running, and he said, “I’ve 
been running since I was 15; I first started when a friend of mine 
developed a brain tumour and sadly passed away. After that, I 
decided to raise money for charity by doing my local 10km race.
“Since then, I have joined my awesome local running club, 
Aldridge Running Club, where I have met great friends and 
continued to take my running further by running my first 
marathon back in 2021.
“Running is a big part of my life outside of my work at the 
hospital, and it’s a great way to unwind from a busy day.”
We want to say a huge congratulations to Luke for completing 
the Manchester Marathon. Not only 
did he finish the race in his best time 
to date, he’s raised an awesome 
amount for UHB Charity!
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We have funded a number of projects across our four 
hospital sites over the years including:

•	CyberKnife radiotherapy machine at the Queen  
	 Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham
•	Refurbishing the Children’s Department at  
	 Heartlands Hospital

•	A new midwifery led unit at Good Hope Hospital

•	Refurbishing the Haematology and Oncology day  
	 unit at Solihull Hospital
There are many ways in which you can show your 
appreciation for our NHS superheroes, from hosting 
a tea party with your family and friends to holding a 
‘Wear it Blue’ day at your office or school.
We will be holding a Big Tea event at our four 
hospitals on 5 July to raise vital funds to help our 
patients and their families during their time in hospital; 
giving them and staff the support they need.

This year University Hospitals Birmingham Charity is marking an incredible 75 years of the NHS and we 
would love you to join in the celebrations.
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If you want to host your own Big Tea event at home, 
at work or at a school/community group – you can 
do it on the same day or any other time during this 
year and we will support you with your event and 
help provide materials like a charity goblet, bunting 
and posters.

5 mins for £5:
If you can’t host your own event, not to worry, you 
can show your support by taking five minutes to 
enjoy a tea break and donate £5 to UHB Charity. You 
can then tag five friends or family 
members on social media asking 
them to do the same. Don’t forget 
to tag us in as well @UHBCharity
SCAN HERE TO DONATE:  
or visit hospitalcharity.org.nhs75

For more information on how you 
can get involved, please email 
charities@uhb.nhs.uk  
or give us a call on 0121 371 4852.
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  CORPORATE TEAM BUILDING

Over the past few years, National Gas Metering has 
kindly supported our Neonatal Units by funding 
Prematurity Packs for families of newborn babies.  
Parents will receive a lot of essential information 
when they arrive and throughout their stay on the 
unit, but sometimes this can be very overwhelming 
and parents find it hard to take it all in. These packs 
will enable the 
information 
to be given 
and kept in 
one place so 
parents can 
read through 
it in their own 
time; which 
has been 
proven to 
help with their 
understanding 
and retention 
of the details 
they’re given.
These packs 
will help 
parents spend as much time as possible with their 
new babies, during a time that can be incredibly 
stressful. We are proud to support parents in 
whatever way we can during their time of need.
Teams from National Gas Metering have also 
volunteered their time by coming in and putting 
together the packs and prepared our Neonatal Home 
away from Home so that it was ready for our first 
family last year.
Faye Dowling at National Gas Metering said, “It was 
so rewarding helping to create support packs to give 
to the parents of premature 
babies, knowing we were 
helping make a difference 
during such a tough time 
in those parents’ lives, is 
amazing.”

Not only did Bond Wolfe choose us as their charity 
partner in 2022, but we are proud to say they have 
chosen to support us for 2023 as well! In 2022, team 
members did a whole host of fundraising events, 
including half marathons and even daredevil tandem 
skydives. They were fantastic, and raised over £10,000 
to support teenagers with cancer. 
Thanks to their support, UHB Charity was able to 
fund ‘added extras’ that have helped our Young 
Person’s Unit to become a ‘home from home’ for 
teenage cancer patients and their families. From 
providing DVDs and Xbox games, to pizza nights and 
‘grab bags’ filled with essential items, Bond Wolfe’s 
donation means we can be there every step of the 
way to support young patients with cancer.
UHB Charity also funds a specialist teacher, Jayne 
Ruisi, who supports patients with their education and 
development whilst they are in hospital to give them 
as normal a life as possible.
Lisa Worrall, Director of Agency at Bond Wolfe said, 
“We are all tremendously proud of our colleagues 
for going above and beyond to raise money for 
this fantastic cause. This year we are fundraising 
for UHB Charity’s Children’s Appeal, which helps to 
provide care and treatment for children undergoing 
radiotherapy treatment.”

We are incredibly grateful to receive fantastic support from businesses across the West Midlands. Take a 
look at some of the ways our corporate partners have supported us recently.

NATIONAL GAS METERING BOND WOLFE
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  CORPORATE TEAM BUILDING
The team from RNA Automation Ltd has kindly chosen 
us to be their charity partner this year! They are taking 
part in the Birmingham 10k and Snowdon Treks to 
support UHB Charity and celebrate the 75th birthday 
of the NHS.
One of the team, Jemma Dubberley, said, “It is hard 
to put into words just how much difference the 
Midwifery Led Unit makes to parents having their 
baby at Good Hope Hospital. This £1 million facility 
was funded by UHB Charity and made my birthing 
experience go as smoothly as possible.” 
Talking about the Midwifery Led Unit, Maggie 
Coleman, Matron for Maternity Services at Good 
Hope Hospital, said: “It is hard to put into words just 
how much difference the Midwifery Led Unit makes 
to parents having their baby at Good Hope Hospital. 
Allowing midwives to focus on the mother’s needs 
and wishes before, during and after the birth, in a 
relaxed environment, helps to reduce the stress and 
anxiety of child birth and give the parents and their 
baby the perfect start to their lives together.”

Staff at Associated Architects took on a sponsored 
walk in September 2022 that raised £2,700, as well 
as a client and consultant quiz raising a further £1,300 
– bringing the total to an amazing £4,000 for UHB 
Charity’s Cancer Appeal.
The STEPtember challenge saw the team aiming 
to collectively take 10 million steps across the 
month. The team went beyond their original target, 
managing 12,737,476 steps - almost the equivalent of 
Birmingham to Beijing! 

Director Warren Jukes said, “Every two minutes, 
someone in the UK is diagnosed with cancer; an 
alarming statistic. With this in mind, we - along 
with the help of our clients and collaborators - are 
delighted to support University Hospitals Birmingham 
Charity Cancer Appeal. The appeal is making an 
enormous difference to the thousands of patients 
in Birmingham who have received this terrible news 
- including loved ones of the Associated Architects 
team. Thank you to everyone that supported us.”
Thanks to this incredibly kind donation, UHB Charity 
is able to continue supporting patients through their 
cancer treatment, so they can be as comfortable 
as possible during their time in hospital as well as 
supporting their families during understandably 
concerning times.

RNA ASSOCIATED ARCHITECTS

To find out more about how your 
company can get involved, please 
scan the QR code,  
visit: hospitalcharity.org/companies, 
contact us on: charities@uhb.nhs.uk 
or call 0121 3714852.
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MATCH FUNDING
Calling all staff!
We want to help you make 
your ward or department 
be the best possible 
environment for patients 
and staff. Why not get 
involved in our new Match 
Funding scheme?
For every £1 you raise, 
UHB Charity will match 
that with an extra £2 
- tripling your money. 
We will match up to a 
maximum of £6,000 
(£2,000 from your 
fundraising and £4,000 
from UHB Charity 
matching).
Here are just a few 
examples of what you 
could fund:
•	Refurbish your staff  
	 room to make it a  
	 more relaxing place  
	 to decompress.
•	Purchase specialist  
	 sensory toys  
	 for children with  
	 additional needs.
•	 Fund activity  
	 materials for  
	 older patients with  
	 dementia.
You know your 
patients best; if you 
can think of any 
projects that will help 
them and your ward; 
we would love to 
hear from you.

You can fundraise in multiple 
ways, including signing up to one 
or many of our charity events:  
hospitalcharity.org/events.

To find out more on how we can support your ward or department - get in touch by emailing:  
charities@uhb.nhs.uk, calling: 0121 371 4852 or walking into one of our Charity Hubs on site at QE,  
Heartlands & Solihull (11am-2pm Mon-Fri)
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Giving in Memory
At UHB Charity, we have put care and consideration into 
expanding our options for everyone to remember those 
whom they have recently lost, or wish to remember over 
time. 
We have created a new information pack which provides 
everything you will need for arranging a collection or charity 
dedication in memory of your loved one. Instead of buying 
flowers for the service, many ask family and friends to donate 
so they can help others in their time of need.
Please contact us today by emailing charities@uhb.nhs.uk to 
receive your free pack in the post.
Tribute Page
UHB Charity has also partnered with MuchLoved to offer you the 
opportunity to remember your loved one through an online 
tribute page.
It’s a space where family and friends can share 
memories, photographs, thoughts and light candles 
as a dedication to their loved one. It is completely 
free, but you can also collect money for UHB Charity 
if you wish. 
Here’s an example:

To find out more about our information packs and Tribute pages,  
please scan the QR code, visit: hospitalcharity.org/givinginmemory,  
contact us on: charities@uhb.nhs.uk or call 0121 3714852.

“The tribute page was well 
organised, easy to set up 
and a great way to collect 
donations in my Dad’s memory. 
It’s a brilliant service and was 
a touching way to remember 
him.”

Laura, who created a Tribute page, told us,



SPRINKLE SOME MAGIC
We have re-launched our Sprinkle Some Magic scheme which allows wards and departments to 
apply for open funding for items that go over and above what the NHS can provide.
We provide grants from £50 to £1,000 to help Sprinkle Some Magic across our hospitals.  
This year, staff have chosen to spread joy across the hospitals in many different ways.  
Take a look…

As part of our Sprinkle Some Magic scheme, we 
funded LED writing pads for patients who are hard of 
hearing to enable better communication between 
them and the staff caring for them. Quick and 
effective communication means patients’ needs can 
be assessed quickly, helping them get treated faster 
and reduce overall wait times. 
Our Older Person Assessment Liaison, Clinical Lead 
Sarah Chamberlain, used the communication board 
in the A&E department with a 91-year-old who was 
born deaf. Sarah said, “Although the patient could lip 
read and use sign language there were parts of the 
assessment that we were struggling to complete. 
However, the communication board enabled 
the assessment to be completed thoroughly and 
effectively. The patient found the board so useful he 
wanted to purchase one himself and was so grateful 
he was able to communicate with staff easily whilst 
he was with us.”

UHB Charity funds dance sessions for cardiac 
rehabilitation patients to help with their recovery.

Lorraine, one of the cardiac rehabilitation volunteers 
explained the importance of these sessions: “I’ve 
been with Strictly Not Rehab since the beginning 
of the program. Our patients love it as it’s also a 
great social activity for them. Whilst at the sessions, 

they can talk with the medical staff and ask 
the physios questions. They’re all cardiac 

patients, so by being here together they 
get to talk to other patients who are in 
a similar boat to themselves. It’s just a 
really lovely program and we really see 

the difference it makes to our patients.”
One dancer told the hospital charity, “I initially came 
along to support my husband who was a cardiac 
patient. It was so helpful to meet the other carers 
who attend and be able to share my anxieties 
surrounding his health and talk to people who really 
understand what I’m going through. Even though my 
husband has sadly passed away, I keep coming to 
stay healthy, but also to see my friends.” 

LED WRITING PADS STRICTLY NOT REHAB
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SPRINKLE SOME MAGIC
Across our hospitals, 1 in 4 inpatients 
will have dementia or delirium. To help 
provide the best medical care for these 
types of patients, the Sprinkle Some 
Magic project has provided £1,000 to 
fund activities for dementia patients. 
Being in hospital with dementia can be 
incredibly scary and disorientating. 
To help combat this, we have provided 
jigsaws and dominoes to stimulate 
their minds and alleviate boredom. 
For late stage dementia patients, 
we provide dolls and toy pets, as 
the sensation of holding a toy baby 
prompts the patient to instinctively 
sooth the doll as they would their own 
child, which in turn calms them.

DEMENTIA SUPPORT

SENSORY TOYS FOR CHILDREN

Please donate to Sprinkle Some Magic, and help us 
make a real difference across our hospitals. We love 
seeing staff and patients’ faces light up and with 
your help, we can make that happen. 
You can scan the QR code or visit  
hospitalcharity.org/sprinklesomemagic
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We treat thousands of children across our hospital sites 
every year. It can be a really scary time for them when 
they arrive for their treatment, so we supplied the play 
team with some sensory toys to help keep children 
entertained while they wait. These toys are also great 
for calming the children down before their treatment, 
which in turn helps it go as smoothly as possible. We 
wouldn’t be able to fund these items if it wasn’t for our 
fabulous supporters. Even though some of these items 
may seem small, they can have a huge impact on the 
experience our patients have in our hospitals.
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UHB Charity fund new MRI Scanner at Heartlands
We are thrilled to provide a new state-of-the-art 
MRI scanner at the new Heartlands Treatment 
Centre (HTC) which opened this year.
UHB Charity is proud to work with University Hospitals 
Birmingham NHS Foundation Trust to fund one 
of two MRI scanners at the treatment centre. The 
scanners shorten the treatment time and are less 
claustrophobic; this helps to increase the number 
of people being seen, reducing waiting times and 
means less stress for patients and their families. It’s 
also more environmentally friendly!
UHB Charity is also fundraising to decorate the 
MRI Suite, treatment and consultation rooms with 
comforting images to create a more relaxing and 
calming environment for patients and their families, 
as well as creating a more attractive space for staff to 
work in.
The brand new £97million Heartlands Treatment 
Centre’s first patient was Richard Mullen from Walmley 
(pictured cutting the ribbon), who had an MRI scan in 
the state-of-the-art scanner, funded by UHB Charity.
Cutting a ribbon to mark the occasion, Richard said: “I 
was referred to the new Heartlands Treatment Centre 
after an incident at a trampoline park resulting in me 
hurting my ankle.

“It feels good to be the first person in the new centre 
here at Heartlands Hospital - I’m honoured!”

We wouldn’t have been able to 
provide this cutting edge equipment 
if it wasn’t for our fabulous donors 
and you could be one too – just visit:  
hospitalcharity.org/heartlandstreatmentcentre  
or Scan the QR code
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UHB Charity fund new MRI Scanner at Heartlands

•	 It will treat up to 1,500 patients a day. 
•	 It offers a ‘one-stop-shop’ for patients as a result  
	 of bringing a range of services under one roof,  
	 meaning more treatments, for more patients,  
	 delivered more efficiently. 
•	The new centre includes diagnostics, day case  
	 procedures, endoscopy, audiology, outpatients,  
	 therapies and imaging services. 
•	State-of-the-art technology has been installed,  
	 including brand new theatre suites and advanced  
	 imaging equipment.
•	The majority of patients will be seen in the  
	 new outpatients department, which features  
	 multi-language and disabled-friendly self check-in  
	 kiosks for patients, along with wayfinding  
	 technology on each floor.

WHAT DOES THIS STATE-OF-THE-ART FACILITY OFFER?

Jonathan Brotherton, Chief Executive at University 
Hospitals Birmingham (UHB), said: “To be able 
to offer our patients this superb new space and 
the very best in new technology, alongside the 
excellent clinical skills and expertise of our staff, is 
what we have been working towards.
“We hope many patients will benefit from the 
Heartlands Treatment 
Centre for decades to 
come, and our staff 
enjoy working in 
the spacious, bright 
and purpose-built 
environment they 
deserve.”
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CHILDREN WITH CANCER APPEAL

The Paediatric 
Radiotherapy service 
provides excellent care 
for babies, children and 
young people (up to the 
age of 24) who require 
radiotherapy across the 
Midlands and further 
afield. 
Each child goes through 
an average of 30 
treatments, so to prepare 
them, UHB Charity 
provides every child 
with a Little Linac – a 
miniature building block 
set that children can use 
to build a replica of a 
radiotherapy machine, 
CT scanner and MRI 
scanner that children 
with a cancer diagnosis 
would see throughout 
their treatment. 
This encourages children to learn about their 
treatment through play, building an awareness of 
the different types of machines, making it less scary. 
The fantastic thing about the Little Linac is that a 
child is less likely to choose anaesthesia during their 
treatment, which can lead to better medical results. 
It also increases the bond between patient and 
radiographer, which can lead to a faster recovery.
Two-year-old Arlo (pictured above) had radiotherapy 
last year and was given a Little Linac. His dad, Stephen 
(pictured left), told us, “You can often feel helpless 
as a parent in these emotional situations, so to have 
something to distract Arlo with was amazing. He 
recognised the Tomotherapy unit (the radiotherapy 
machine, that looks similar to the image above) from 

Every year, around one hundred children are treated for cancer using the radiotherapy machines at the 
Cancer Centre at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital in Birmingham.

the Little Linac set when having his treatment, making 
it less scary for him and less emotional for us. He also 
took it home to show his family and friends. We’re so 
proud of our brave little man.”
Paediatric Specialist Therapeutic Radiographer, Liam 
Herbert, told us how useful these are when treating 
children with cancer, “The Little Linacs are great at 
helping me prepare children for radiotherapy. If a 
child is nervous, I am able to use the Little Linacs to 
help familiarise the child with radiotherapy and the 
machines we use to deliver this important treatment. 
They often then take these Little Linacs home to build 
with their family or friends and show off how brave 
they have been.”
To help our little superheroes – you can support 
them by making a donation here:  
hospitalcharity.org/youngpeoplewithcancer  
OR scan the QR Code



SUMMER BUMPER
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You could be in with the chance of winning
£3,000!

We hold a bi-annual bumper 
lottery draw to give our wonderful 
supporters the opportunity to win 
an extra special cash prize on top 
of our normal £1,000 weekly prize! 
This year’s Summer Bumper Draw 
will be on 11 August.
Previous Bumper Draw winners, 
Claire and Kevin, told us it was the 
“icing on the cake” after Kevin had 
recently undergone a transplant 
at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital. 
Claire decided to have a go at the 
Charity’s Bumper Draw to support 
the hospital that provided Kevin 
with such great care. Claire told us, 

“We’ve been coming to 
Birmingham for quite a while, 
as Kevin had been on the 
transplant waiting list for some 
time. Whilst we were walking 
down the hospital corridor, 
we noticed the lottery poster, 
so I decided to have a go. We 
just feel super grateful, that not 
only was he lucky enough to 
have a successful transplant, 
but also winning this, is just 
incredible. We are going to 
treat ourselves to a couple of 
breaks away!”

If you would like to be in with the chance 
of winning £3,000, you can purchase your 
tickets by scanning the QR code. 
If you are already a UHB Charity lottery player, 
you are automatically entered into our bumper 
draws, as well as our £1,000 draws every 
single week. However, you can increase your 
chances of winning by purchasing extra tickets 
by scanning this QR code.

Don’t delay, buy yours today!
As well as our bumper draw, why not join our weekly lottery for 
just £1 per week, with a weekly top prize of £1,000 and hundreds 
of pounds in other prizes each week. 
Sign up on the back page of this newsletter  
or at www.hospitalcharity.org/lottery 



Payment options by Direct Debit
1 entry a week: (£1)         or      2 entries a week: (£2)
Frequency of payments
Monthly	 Quarterly	 6 Monthly	 Annually

Payment options by cheque
Please make cheques payable to ‘UHB Charity’
Number of weeks
1 entry a week: (£1)           13 weeks (£13)	 26 weeks (£26)		 52 weeks (£52)
2 entries a week: (£2)	     13 weeks (£26)	 26 weeks (£52)		 52 weeks (£104)

Instructions to your Bank or Building Society to pay by Direct Debit. Please fill in the form  
using a ballpoint pen and return to: UHB Charity, Fisher House, Mindelsohn Way,  
Queen Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham B15 2GN.
To: The Manager: Bank or Building Society Name:

Bank Sort Code:	      Bank or Building Society Account Number:		 Name(s) of Account Holder(s):

Instructions to your Bank or Building Society. Please pay the University Hospitals Birmingham Charity from the account detailed on 
the instruction subject to the safeguards outlined by the Direct Debit guarantee. I understand that this instruction may remain with 
University Hospitals Birmingham Charity and if so details will be passed electronically to my bank or building society. 

Signature:	  								                   Date:

Title: 		  Initials: 		 Forename: 				    Surname:

Address:

									         Postcode:

Email Address: 

Telephone number:						      Mobile number: 

Date of Birth: 

Please tick this box to confirm you are aged 18 years or over

Please tick this box to confirm you live in Great Britain (England, Scotland and Wales)
All entrants must be age 18 years or over and live in Great Britain. Any monies received without confirmation of age or address will not be entered into the lottery and will 
be treated as a donation. Thank you. 

How to sign up?
Please print in block capitals. We will use your personal information provided below to process your chances. 
To UHB Charity, Fisher House, Mindelsohn Way, Queen Elizabeth Hospital Birmingham B15 2GN. 

Alternatively scan the QR code  
to sign up via our website  
hospitalcharity.org/lottery
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